ROSARYHILL SCHOOL 41-B, STUBBS ROAD HONG KONG



玫瑰 崗學 校香港司徒拔道 41 號 B

23 December 2020

Dear Teachers, Staff, Parents, Alumni and Friends,

As Christmas is coming soon and while we are celebrating the birth of Jesus Christ, as the Supervisor of Rosaryhill School, I would like to take this opportunity to express my sincere gratitude to all of you for your hard work and professionalism during these past 12 challenging months.

To all teachers: For the entire year, the whole world has been affected by the outbreak of COVID-19, classes were forced to be suspended for a number of times and teaching were disrupted but you still have been working tirelessly and professionally to provide quality education for the best interests of our students during this difficult time regardless the teaching venue is in the classroom or via online classes.

To all non-academic staff: all our office clerks, drivers, janitors and maintenance personnel are also our crucial colleagues, we have not forgotten your hard work and professional collaboration, which are also extremely important to the school. Our educational mission would not have been able to be fulfilled without your hard work and devoted contribution.

To all parents, alumni, benefactors and friends of Rosaryhill School: the school is always grateful to you and we always takes pride of your continuous support and love for the school.

To my confreres: the Dominican Fathers who have been supporting me and my work during this difficult year.

Thank you again and may God be with each of you.

Finally, I wish you all a Merry Christmas and Happy New year !

Best Regards,

Fr. Hyacinth He Yousun OP

fair